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June 18, 2021 
 
Presidents and Secretaries General 
Member National Associations 
World Taekwondo 
 
NEW PARA TAEKWONDO KYORUGI SPORT CLASSES 
 
Dear Sir/Madame, 
 
We send you our warmest greetings from World Taekwondo. 
 
As you are well aware, following extensive research into the Kyorugi 
sport classes, amendments to the WT Athlete Classification Rules 
were passed in December 2020 to come into effect on September 
6, 2021 following the closing of the Tokyo 2020 Paralympic Games. 
 
Following the Tokyo 2020 Paralympic Games all athletes will go 
back to a Review “R” Sport Class Status meaning all athletes will 
have to go through classification prior to competition. 
 
To make this process easier we ask you to fill out new Medical 
Diagnostic Forms for your athletes and upload the forms to the 
World Taekwondo Classification System (WTCS) no later than 
September 6, 2021. The sooner we can receive your athletes’ 
information the better. 
 
You can find the Medical Diagnostic Form directly on the 
homepage of the WTCS or email us asking for a copy. The MDF 
must be filled out in clear English by a medical doctor concerning 
the athletes impairment. You must also upload supporting medical 
documentation like x-rays, medical information and photos of the 
athletes impairment to the system 
 
If you do not have a WTCS account yet email para taekwondo 
department (para-tkd@worldtaekwondo.org) in order to obtain 
access.  
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

In addition, we kindly request your reply to our ongoing survey of 
the new weight classes for your athletes. Your reply will help ensure 
a timely transition of your athletes’ World Para Taekwondo Ranking 
points.   
  
 
 
Sincerely yours, 
 
 
Olof Hansson  
Para Taekwondo Director 
Sport & Event Management Department 
World Taekwondo 
 
Attachment: 

- MDF 
- New Weight category form 

 
  

 


